
 

Dear parents 

 

May I please take this opportunity to thank you all for your support this term and to wish you 

all a very merry Christmas and a happy, healthy new year. 

 

 

Goodbye Mrs Bannister 

We thank Mrs Bannister for her incredible forty years’ service to the school and wish her 

every happiness in her well-deserved retirement. She will be truly missed by everyone. 

 

Attendance 

A huge thank you to everyone for their concerted effort to improve attendance. A few weeks 

ago our attendance was 94.8% which was a huge concern. However, we are now up to 96.5% so 

well done to everyone. Hopefully, it will continue to improve! 

We now choose a weekly attendance winner – congratulations to Janet in Y5 who is this 

week’s winner. 

 

Punctuality 

Although slightly improved in the last few weeks, we are still having problems with children 

arriving late to school. Gates open at 8.30am and close just after 8.45am with registers 

closing at 8.50am. Please do your best to get your children to school by 8.45am. 

 

Nativity and Carol Concert 

The children have performed brilliantly for their DVD and in their live performances so a 

huge well done to everyone. A big thank you also to all of the staff involved in preparing the 

children and thank you to those parents who sent costumes in for their children – everyone 

looked wonderful! 

 

Christmas Events 

We have had such a lovely few days with the variety of Christmas events we have held. The 

children have been so well behaved and enjoyed every minute. Thank you to all of the staff 

for their hard work in making all of this happen. 

 

 

We look forward to welcoming the children back to school on Tuesday 4th January 2022. 

 
 
 
 
      Head teacher: 
   Mrs M. Grubham 
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